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	Record of Decision

That the existing agreement for lease in respect of Stockwell Gate North between Mansfield District Council (MDC) and Arba is amended to allow for an extension of time for when collateral warranties are provided to the Council.  The existing agreement for lease requires copies of warranties to be provided to the Council upon completion of the lease, however this minor amendment allows for them to be provided prior to work commencing on site.   

	Reasons for decision

The Council has been working to bring this site forward since the relocation of the bus station in 2013, with the aim to secure its redevelopment to enhance the town centre offer, add to footfall and regenerate this gateway site.  

In November 2017 a decision was taken to dispose of the site on a long lease hold basis, to the Arba Group for the provision of a hotel, together with other associated uses including leisure and food and beverage uses.  In January 2021, the Council was awarded £688,388 by D2N2 towards the redevelopment works on the site, on the understanding that this funding was then granted forward to Arba.  A condition of this grant is that it needs to be spent by 31st March 2021 and a grant agreement will be put in place between Arba and MDC.
The original agreement for lease required Arba to provide the Council with copies of collateral warranties at the point of completion of the lease.  Due to findings from ground investigation surveys the appointment of the main contractor has not yet been made, however in order to meet funding conditions the lease now needs to progress to completion without those warranties in place.

In order to mitigate risk, the grant agreement between MDC and Arba will be amended to include two additional clauses to state that Arba will not start works on site and that a small proportion of the funding will be held back until collateral warranties are provided to the Council.    
This amendment will allow the lease to complete on the site and enable us to draw down funding towards the development from D2N2 by 31st March 2021 deadline. 



	Other options considered but rejected

Option 1 (Preferred Option) – The Council could proceed with the minor amendment to the agreement for lease.  This approach would allow for the completion of the lease and the drawdown of funds prior to the 31st March deadline.  
Option 2 – Not to amend the agreement for lease.  This would result in the funding being lost for the site and the development being unable to come forward.    This would have a huge detrimental effect on the wider regeneration initiatives which are taking place on adjacent sites as well as on the Councils aspirations for the wider town centre as outlined in our emerging masterplan and town investment plan.  



	Decision subject to call in:  No

	


Signed  Mike Robinson 
Mike Robinson – Strategic Director
Date - 16th March 2021
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